Cerebra LEaP Project template letter - This letter applies to England, Wales & Scotland
Letter to explain that the council’s proposal for another assessment puts the parent / carer in an impossible position
Please change or delete the green text as appropriate.
[Your name]
[Address] 

[Tel]
[E-mail]
[Date]

[Director of Children’s Services]
[Address]
Dear [Director of Children’s Services]
My son / daughter: [name]

Date of birth: [e.g. 12th March 2007]


I refer to my previous correspondence with your authority concerning the care and support needs of [child’s name] and of my needs as a parent carer [and the needs of] [names of any other person e.g. your other children or partner].

As a result of our complaint, I have been told by [name of officer] that instead of providing the support that [I / my daughter/son] needs, your authority is proposing that we go back to square one and have a further assessment. [I / my daughter/son] [have/has] already been through this process and I understand that there is abundant guidance and research condemning inappropriate (and delaying) re-assessments. 

Your [officer name] responded by stating that if I did not agree to this assessment within 10 days, my refusal would be ‘noted’. This action places me in an impossible position. I am concerned to have the identified support needs put in place without delay and believe that restarting the assessment cycle will inevitably lead to considerable delay (at best). However, if I refuse what I believe to be an unreasonable request – this too will cause delay and my refusal will be used to suggest that I am being uncooperative and this then used as a justification for further delay. 

I have no choice therefore but to agree to the assessment – but I reserve the right to refer the Ombudsman’s office to this letter if my complaint proceeds to it for maladministration. If there is any delay in undertaking suitable assessments and any further delay in securing the identified support needs, I will have no option but to make direct contact with the Ombudsman’s office for an interim intervention.
Yours faithfully
